

St Joseph's Catholic Primary School

Aldrens Lane Lancaster LA1 2DU phone 01524 65576 e-mail bursar@st-josephs-lancaster.lancs.sch.uk

Headteacher Mr S Belbin

Dear Parents/Carers,

I am writing to inform you that we have been notified of a confirmed case of Covid-19 within our school family. The person affected is part of the Year 1 and Year 2 Bubble which means that BOTH classes and their staff must self-isolate for 14 days.

Years 1 and 2 will return to school on **MONDAY 9th NOVEMBER**. Any siblings in other classes CAN return to school on Monday 2nd November unless they are displaying any symptoms.

We appreciate that this is awful news and we are devastated that we have had to close 2 classes, but the health and well-being of our school family is incredibly important to us.

Work will continue to be provided through Class Dojo for all children in Years 1 and 2.

If you have any questions, then please contact us.

As always, thank you for your continued support.

Yours sincerely,

Mr S Belbin, Miss R Griffiths and Mrs L Beaumont